

August 1, 2016

Mr. Blake Johnson 5220 Solar Ave Kenai, AK 99611 blakealaska@gmail.com

Re: Alaska LNG Kenai Spur Highway Relocation

Dear Mr. Johnson:

Thank you for inquiring at the Alaska Gasline Development Corporation (AGDC) regarding your concerns over the Kenai Spur Highway Relocation.

We appreciate your commitment to the communication process and transparent approach. Enclosed are two letters regarding the Kenai Spur Highway decision; one from the Alaska LNG project office and another from the Department of Transportation. We hope these letters will provide you the information and understanding that this decision is significant to all the parties involved.

In addition to the enclosures, the Alaska Gasline Development Corporation is personally committed to an expedient and accurate due diligence process. We, like you, want to progress this project for Alaskans as quickly as possible. AGDC is charged with advancing and securing a long-term energy supply for Alaska. We take this directive very seriously and are dedicated toward rapidly advancing the development and construction of an integrated natural gas project. As an independent, public corporation of the State of Alaska, we honor the regulatory approval and legislative process, and we encourage you to continue to be engaged during this process.

We welcome your support of the Alaska LNG project and appreciate the opportunity to discuss this project with you. Please feel free to contact us if you would like to discuss this topic further.

Keith M. Meyer

Sincerely

cc: Alaska LNG

Department of Transportation

Mayor Mike Navarre Honorable Peter Micciche

## Honorable Kurt Olson Honorable Mike Chenault

Enclosures: Document No.: USAL-PE-SALTR-OO-000007-000

Department of Transportation



Alaska LNG Project 3201 C Street, Suite 506 Anchorage, Alaska 99503

Document No.: USAL-PE-SALTR-00-000007-000

July 27, 2016

Mike Navarre, Mayor Kenai Peninsula Borough 144 N. Binkley St. Soldotna, Alaska 99669

Honorable Peter Micciche Alaska State Senate 45 Main Street Loop, Suite 217 Kenai, Alaska, 99611 Honorable Kurt Olson Alaska House of Representatives 145 Main St. Loop, Suite 221 Kenai, Alaska 99611

Honorable Mike Chenault Alaska House of Representatives 145 Main St. Loop, Suite 223 Kenai, Alaska 99611

Re: Alaska LNG Kenai Spur Highway Relocation

Dear Sirs:

Thank you for your efforts in maintaining open and direct communication with the Alaska LNG Project team. We understand the Kenai Spur Highway relocation effort related to the Alaska LNG Project is an important topic in your area and cause for many questions and speculation.

The Alaska LNG Project is committed to providing you with the most current information on this effort. Herein we have assembled a few important points outlining our work this year.

## Kenai Spur Highway Relocation

- When construction of the Alaska LNG facility moves forward, some changes to the roads in Nikiski would be required.
- Planning work for the relocation of the Kenai Spur Highway continues. For the remainder of 2016, work includes primarily definition of the regulatory path forward, gathering additional information on route options, and advancing engineering on those options. This effort will take us to the end of the pre-FEED stage of development (the end of 2016).
- There is not a plan to identify a preferred or recommended option to advance design in 2016.
- There is not a plan to reach out to landowners for the potential purchase of land related to the road relocation until a preferred option is recommended.
- Should new developments related to this effort arise in 2016, we will be sure to share them with you, the local community, the Alaska Department of Transportation and Public Facilities and the Kenai Peninsula Borough.
- Alaska LNG is committed to engaging with the community and encourages ongoing dialogue. The community can contact our local representative: Josselyn O'Connor at 907-360-6735 or Josselyn.oconnor@exxonmobil.com if you have questions or require additional information.

As you are aware, the Alaska LNG Project faces headwinds: regulatory approvals; challenging economic environment; complex fiscal and commercial agreements to be developed; and the need to keep the total cost of supply down to compete in global LNG markets.

As part of the Alaska LNG Project team, our focus is on completing our technical work and preparation of the resource reports in 2016. Our job is to provide our owners with the most comprehensive and credible data on which to base their decisions moving forward. We maintain focus and momentum in achieving these objectives.

We greatly appreciate your ongoing support and work with the project. Please do not hesitate to contact us if you would like to discuss this topic further.

Sincerely,

Philip Brinkmann

Cell: 907-202-3171

Alaska LNG Licensing Manager ExxonMobil Development Company

For and on Behalf of ExxonMobil Alaska LNG LLC



## Department of Transportation and Public Facilities

CENTRAL REGION Regional Director's Office

4111 Aviation Avenue Anchorage, Alaska 99502 Main: 907.269,0770 Fax: 907.248.1573 TDD: 907.269,0473 dot.state.ak.us

July 6, 2016

blakealaska@gmail.com

Dear Mr. Johnson:

Thank you for contacting the Alaska Department of Transportation & Public Facilities (DOT&PF) and your patience while I took time to research the issue of the LNG line route selection.

Your concern is understood and appreciated. The Department recognizes that the uncertainty with this project is particularly unsettling for property owners who may be affected. Unfortunately, the DOT&PF is not the agency making the decision regarding the route selection.

The DOT&PF will be responsible for constructing the road after the route is selected. However, because DOT&PF is not leading this project, we do not have the authority over the project timeline, route selection, or property acquisitions. DOT&PF's role at this time is to provide review and input to the Liquid Natural Gas (LNG) team in our areas of expertise and responsibility.

I would encourage you to continue working with the project team, as they are the best contact to keep you updated and to share your concerns and thoughts with on how the project affects your property.

Sincerely,

Shannon McCarthy

Public Information Officer